
 

 

 

 

Parish Priests 
Fr Joshua Whitehead 

Fr Joseph Hien Van Vo 

Fr Valentine Ejikeme 

Ntamaka 

Fr Francis Fernandes 

Parish Office 
61 Edmund St 

Caloundra  Qld  4551 

Ph: 07 5430 9390  

(After hours phone number 

in case of a pastoral  

emergency 0431 099 854) 

Postal Address 
PO Box 595, 

Caloundra  Qld 4551 

Office Hours 
Monday to Friday  

9am to 1pm 

Parish Staff 
Eileen Roberts, Vicki Howard 

Edgar Pitargue - Accountant 

Bernadette Bain -  

Director of Communications 

Pastoral Care 
olrpastoralcare@ 

bne.catholic.net.au 

Youth Coordinator 
  

Felicity Jones 

kingdomyouth 

@bne.catholic.net.au 

Parish Website 

www.caloundracatholicparish.net  

Parish Email Address  
caloundra@bne.catholic.net.au 

 

Our Lady of the  

Rosary  Primary School 

Caloundra 

07 5491 4522 

Principal: Michael Stewart 

Unity College 

Caloundra South 

07 5490 5777 

Principal: Dan McShea 

 

Proper of the Mass  
 

First Reading: Acts 1:1-11 Second Reading: Eph 1:17-23 Gospel: Mt 28:16-20 

The Coastal and Hinterland Catholic Communities of 

OUR LADY OF THE ROSARY PARISH 
Embracing the faith communities of Beerwah, Caloundra, Currimundi, Kawana,  

Landsborough, Little Mountain, Maleny and Unity at Caloundra West. 

 

National Volunteers Week 
 

Friends, today marks the conclusion of the annual National Volunteers Week. Every 
year we celebrate the contribution of volunteers in Australia because – and at the risk 

of stating the obvious – our communities, including our faith communities, are built   
upon the generosity of those who serve. It is a little-known fact that the Catholic 

Church is the third biggest employer in Australia behind Wesfarmers and Woolworths 
but our significant volunteer network is perhaps unknowable. While St Vincent de Paul 

is the largest and most extensive official volunteer network in the country with over 
30,000 volunteers, the unmeasurable contribution of regular parishioners in regular 

parishes like ours is cause for thanks and celebration. To anyone who gives their time 
in the service of our parish and wider communities, a grateful parish says  

“Thank You.” 
 

Invitation to the Strategic Plan Launch at Pentecost 
 

In September last year we, as a parish, commenced a deliberate strategic planning 
process for the next five years with the assistance of Evangelisation Brisbane. Multiple 
parishes around our Archdiocese have entered into this process to create a plan that 

will guide and inform their/our approach to the core business/mission of making  
disciples – Jesus’ commandment in the Gospel for Pentecost (Mt 28:19). 

 

You are invited to gather and celebrate the launch of our Strategic Plan, along 
with the commissioning of the six Ministry Leadership Teams (MLTs), at the 9.30am 

OLR Mass next week on Pentecost Sunday, 28
th
 May. Mass will be followed by a  

cutting of the cake, tea and coffee, as well as a sausage BBQ cooked  
by our two school principals. 

 

I cannot understate the significance of this opportunity to gather and celebrate this  
occasion. While we have parishioners from most of our worshiping communities  

involved in the six leadership teams, who will be commissioned, –  
Children & Families, Faith & Formation, Worship, Community Life, Youth & 
Young Adults, and Service & Outreach – the outcomes and strategies of each  

ministry will, in time, affect each and every worshiping community in a positive way.  
In fact, Outcome #2 in the Community Life Ministry is to ‘Advocate unity across all the 
communities of Our Lady of the Rosary Parish.’ One of the strategies to achieve this 

outcome is to run an annual ‘whole-of-parish’ event (like this one) where as many  
people as possible gather at one Mass to celebrate together. 

 

Reception of the Precious Blood 
 

It has been two weeks since we reintroduced reception of Jesus’ Precious Blood from 
the chalice during Holy Communion and by-and-large, we have experienced a smooth 

transition back to the option of Communion under both species; thank you to those 
who have assisted in this process. There are a couple of minor things that bear  

mention in this forum: most importantly, if you wish to receive Jesus’ Precious Blood, 
please do so by drinking from the chalice – there is no self-intinction (dipping the host 
in the chalice) please. Communion is always received from someone else rather than 
taking Communion. Second, there is no need for the priest to have a separate chalice; 
Holy Communion is distributed from the ‘one bread’ and ‘one chalice’. We do, however, 

have the capacity for more than one chalice to assist with distribution but there is no 
need to have a separate chalice for the presider. Finally, those Extraordinary Ministers 
of Communion who distribute the Precious Blood should be prepared to receive from 

and finish the chalice at the end of Communion (if there is any Precious Blood left 
over) before returning the empty chalice to the altar for purification by the presider. 

Thank you, once again, to those you are assisting this process of reintroduction of Holy 
Communion under both species. 

 
See you at our Pentecost celebration of the Birth-day of the Church and the launch of 

our Parish Strategic Plan. God Bless you. Fr Josh 
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In Transition 
As a parish family we welcome Hunter, Kianah & Kruz Willis who will be baptised in our Parish this weekend. 

 

We pray for Margaret Griffiths & Pat Husson who died last week and their funerals will be on Friday 26th May 1pm 
at G&W and 11am at Mary Mackillop Beerwah.  May their souls and all the souls of our deceased priests, religious 

and parishioners Rest in Peace. 

Celebrate Reconciliation Week  
 On Thursday 1 June 10am–11am at the Landsborough Museum, 4 Maleny St., Landsborough.  

Registration are essential and morning tea is provided. This is a free event, all welcome. 
For more enquires please phone 5420 8600 or go to the parish website. 

Mass in Portuguese  
 

On Sunday 7th May, the Sunshine Coast Brazilian Community gathered for the very first time to celebrate a  
Portuguese Mass at OLR 
church, Caloundra.  
 

Thank you to Fr Francisco 
for presiding and to Aline 
and Leandro Goncalves 
OLR parishioners - for  
organising this new Mass.  
 

Mass in Portuguese will be  
celebrate at OLR church 
on the first Sunday of  
every month at 11.30am -  
all are welcome! 

Sunday Mass 
When the COVID pandemic struck, I joined other bishops in deciding for a dispensation from the obligation to attend 
Sunday Mass. Now that the pandemic seems to be receding, it is good for us to reflect not only upon the Sunday 
obligation but upon the meaning of Sunday itself. To call the first day of the week Sunday recalls the Roman name, 
but from the first Christians always called it the Lord’s Day, in honour of the Risen Christ who is the true light of the 
world and the source of life. The Lord’s Day was the weekly Easter and the weekly Pentecost, because on the first 
day Jesus Christ rose from the dead and breathed the Holy Spirit into the Church. It was the day that looked back to 
the first day of creation and forward to the last day of the Lord’s return in glory. Even in times of persecution,      
Christians remained faithful unto death to the assembly of the Lord’s Day. The spontaneous practice of the early 
days eventually became Church law. Yet it is not law that draws us to Mass but the Lord’s desire to eat the        
Passover with us (cf Luke 22:15). The deepest reason we go to Mass on Sunday is not because we have decided or 
because the Church requires it but because we are drawn there by his desire for us. In coming to Mass, we          
surrender to the Lord’s love and let ourselves be drawn by him who wants to speak to our heart and share his feast 
with us. Therefore, in the Archdiocese of Brisbane from Pentecost Sunday of this year (28 May) the pandemic      
dispensation will be withdrawn and the Sunday obligation will be restored, so that all of us, responding to the Risen 
Lord’s call, may say with one heart and voice, “This is the day which the Lord has made: let us rejoice and be 
glad” (Psalm 118:24).  Archbishop Mark Coleridge  

   Attention all Extraordinary Ministers of Communion to the Sick and Housebound 
On Wednesday 31st May in the Egan Room at 9am, additional/refresher training will be provided to All ministers and 

to those who would like to be trained. All are welcome and morning tea will be provided. In this short one hour  
session, Father Josh will be explaining the essential elements of this very important ministry. This will assist us all to 

be unified in our delivery of the most blessed sacrament. There will be some time allocated for questions.  
Please feel free to call Vivienne on 04098976673 if you require further information. 

Faithful Servants 
We continue this feature with a focus on our new Ministry Area leaders. This week we 

introduce OLR Children & Families Ministry Leader Julie Gerhardt.  
 
 
 
 

Many parishioners have already had the pleasure of appreciating her beautiful and  
welcoming smile, but if you haven’t been as fortunate yet, Julie Gerhardt is an exciting 
addition to the ministry leadership team and joins Our Lady of the Rosary Parish as its 

Children & Families Ministry Leader. “It feels like somewhat of a calling,” said Julie. 
“Encouraged by Fther Josh and being asked to lead this ministry, I was extremely  

honoured and humbled. I must admit, I was a little apprehensive too!” 
Julie says she often prays to Our Lady and strives to be open to God’s will.  

You can read more about Julie online.  



 

Parish Diary 
 

Monday 22 May 
Mass (OLR) 9am 

Adoration (OLR) 9.30am 
 
 
 
 

Tuesday 23 May 
Mass (OLR) 9am 

Rosary (OLR) 9.30am 
Exposition (Maleny) 8.30am 

 Mass (Maleny) 9am 
 
 
 
 
 

Wednesday 24 May 
Mass (UNITY) 7.50am 

School Liturgy (OLR) 9am 
Mass (Lt Mt) 9.30am  

 
 
 
 
 

Thursday 25 May 
Mass (OLR) 9am 

Rosary (OLR) 9.30am 
 

Mass (Currimundi) 9.30am  
 
 
 
 
 

Friday 26 May 
Mass (OLR) 9am  

Mass (Landsborough) 9am 
 
 
 
 
 

Saturday 27 May 
8.30am (OLR) Reconciliation 

Mass (OLR) 9am  
 

Vigil Mass 
Mass (OLR) 5pm 

Mass (Beerwah) 5pm 
 
 
 
 

Sunday 28 May 
Pentecost Sunday 

Mass (OLR) 6.30am 

(Landsborough) 7am 

Mass (Unity) 8am 
Mass (Kawana) 8am 
Mass (Maleny) 9am 

Mass (Currimundi) 9.15am 

Mass (OLR) 9:30am 

Mass (Lt Mt) 10.30am 

 Mass (Unity) 5pm 
 

Reconciliation 
Saturday Morning at  
OLR Church 8.30am 

 

Watch Mass live  
To watch live-stream  

Mass go to the Caloundra 
Catholic Parish  

Facebook https://
www.facebook.com/

caloundracatholicparish/ 

Our Parish’s Mission is to be a vibrant community that actively accompanies people to encounter Jesus. 

 

We acknowledge the  
First people of the land  
on which we celebrate  

our Eucharist and  
live out our faith. 

Celebrating our Diverse Faith   
There was plenty of enthusiasm at our initial planning meeting for the Multicultural 

Mass which we will celebrate on Sunday, June 18th . Mark it in your diary! Everyone 
is invited! The gathering divided into two groups with one concentrating on the liturgy 

and working towards ensuring that the Mass will be a reflection of the colour,  
movement and diversity of our Parish Family and our Catholic faith and traditions. 

The second group looked at the daunting challenge of the food and cultural  
extravaganza that will take place around Stella Maris Church immediately after the 

Mass. Our hope is for everyone to share in the culinary uniqueness and musical  
traditions of the many groups that make up our Parish. Now, if we are expecting over 
400 at the Mass, that is a lot of dance and a lot of food!!!  We invite and encourage 

ALL parishioners from all churches specially those who have come from 
abroad to contact Trish Harding tharding4173@gmail.com  to see how you can be 

involved.  The Mass is open to all to celebrate our diversity.   

Interested? 
Holy Land Pilgrimage 

September – October 2024 
Enquiries: call Cristina on 

0408808992  
or follow link: 

https://forms.office.com/r/
YWhxXkcBDY 

Name Badges 
 

If you would like a name badge 
please email the parish office with 

your name and phone number.  The 
badges cost $5 each please specify 
if you want a pin or magnet backing 

caloundra@bne.catholic.net.au  

Become a Pastoral Care Volunteer  
Southern Cross Care Aged Care are seeking expressions of interest from caring and 
supportive parishioners to join their Pastoral Care Volunteer Program. Help make a 

difference to the lives of aged care residents at their Caloundra home by helping  
residents with their emotional or spiritual needs. Successful applicants will take part 

in an 8-week training course (commencing July 2023, and only a few hours per 
week) and become a part of a great community of spiritual care volunteers.  

Please see the Parish website for further details or Contact  
Kristie McManus on 0437 717 153 for more information. 

OLR Parish Activities 
Please note if you are looking for an activity or something that is happening in and 
around our Parish please feel free to go to our website to see what is happening.   

If it is not in our newsletter each week doesn’t mean it’s not on.   
If you are involved or regularly go to that group you will know it is on each week. 

 

From Children’s liturgy, cards at OLR & Maleny, Charismatic prayer group, Ladies 

group, Benediction, the Rosary, St Vincent de Paul meetings, Kawana Catholic 

Women’s league, Art class, the different group meetings, Young adults and Alpha, to 

name a few.  Whichever group you are in or are involved in you know it is on.   

Advertising these groups won’t be in the newsletter each week. 

If you wish to know more about theses groups or when they are on, please go to our 

website for more information. www.caloundracatholicparish.net   

A free Seminar and Expo for anyone interested 
 

Choosing Respite and Residential Aged Care 
Friday, 26th May, 2023 (9.30 - 2pm) 
at Caloundra RSL, 19 West Terrace, 

Caloundra. 
Morning tea and lunch provided. 

 

You must register for catering and numbers. 
You can register via the QR code or  

call Lorrae 0418298183 
                 carersoutlook@gmail.com 

There will be  
no Children’s liturgy  
at OLR on Sunday  

28th May.  

Kawana Catholic Women's League meeting is 
on this Wednesday 24th May at the Good 
Shepherd Centre Kawana at 11am. 

Maleny will have cards in the  
Pat Daley Centre on Wednesday  

24 May 6.00pm. 
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Space to  

Advertise 

is available 

here. 

 

Geoff Lyons, Joe Lyons,  

Andrew Stephenson and Karen Carpenter 

  CALOUNDRA    Ph. 5491 2422 

Home Service 

 

Home help for seniors 
Cleaning, transport, shopping,  

Government funded for those eligible. 

 

Ph: 5492 4019 

  Dom’s at Kings 

Authentic Italian Restaurant 
 

Great food & wine. Great hospitality        
 

5492 8889 
 

Private Functions available also. 
Bookings essential. 

 

Open for dinner 6 nights from 5pm 
Closed Wednesday. 

 

Antiques and Collectables 
Tools, Shed & Garage Items 

Anything that you no longer use or need 

Ring Claude before your garage sale 
 

0429 813 903 

35 years on the Sunshine 
Coast, manufacturers of 
kitchen, vanity, bar tops 

domestic and commercial, 
shopfitting. Direct       

importers of granite,  
marble and  semi-precious stones.  

Processing reconstituted stone.  
Please call. 

7 Industrial Ave, Caloundra West 
Ph: 07 5491 9035  
Fax: 07 5491 8114 
Email: info@margra.com.au 
                    reception@margra.com.au 

BILL LYONS 
SOLICITORS 

 
PERSONAL INJURY CLAIMS 

 
 

Ph: 5499 7777 
 

               

17 Bronwyn Street,  
Caloundra, Qld.  
(07) 5491 3234 
 

service@pelicanmotors.com 
 

POSITIONS VACANT: Come join 
our friendly team! We are searching 

for mechanics to work with us. 

SERVICE CENTRE 

PELICAN MOTORS 

Caloundra                 5491 1559 
Maroochydore  5443 9953 
Nambour                       5476 2866 
Noosa                                    5470 2664  

PROUDLY AUSTRALIAN 

 Little Mountain  
Grocery 

 

(Asian/Indian Grocery Store) 
 

Filipino, Asian, Nepali &  
Indian Groceries 

 

Address: 65 Pierce Ave, 
Little Mountain, 4551         

(Near Caloundra Rubbish Tip) 

David Millar Real Estate 
 

8 Second Avenue 
CALOUNDRA QLD 4551 

 
            SALES  

       RENTALS 
FREE PROPERTY APPRAISAL 

 

PHONE: (07) 5491 3344 
 

info@davidmillarrealestate.com.au 

3, Burns Street, Buddina 
(Near Kawana Shopping World) 

 

Ph: 53263716    
Mob: 0411 422 694 

 

Indian, Asian,  
Filipino,  

African Groceries  

SPICE LAND 

FREE VIRUS SCAN 
In your home 
 

House call Computers 
0424 181 782 

COMPUTER OFFER 

No Call Out Fee 

Removal extra 

BILL LYONS 
SOLICITORS 

*conveyancing  * wills & estates   * 
enduring powers of attorney 

*personal injury claims 
 

Ph: 5499 7777 
 

 

Thank you for  
remembering  

Our Lady of the 
Rosary in your 

will. 

 

Lpm.promoproviders.com.au 
Scan here for website 

 
 
 
 
 

Lewis Print Media 
Keeping your brand in sight  

& on hand 24/7 
Ph: 0410 318 429   

E: Lpmpromo7@gmail.com 
supporting—LAUDATO SI’ 

at your parish 

 

Would you like 
to  

Advertise 
here? 
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